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ANDHRA PRADESH NURSES AND MIDWIVES COUNCIL 
O/o DME CAMPUS, GGH (Old), VIJAYAWADA  

 
Dt. 14.03.2025 

 
MOST URGENT & IMPORTANT CIRCULAR 

 
 
To: All Nursing Institutions in the State of Andhra Pradesh. 
 

Subject: Beware of Fraudulent Calls on the name of APNMC. 
*** 

Attention to all the Principals and Correspondents, 
 
It was noticed about a series of suspicious calls being made to nursing institutions in 
the state of Andhra Pradesh. The caller, claiming to be the "Nursing Superintendent 
in Council Andhra Pradesh" alleges deficiencies in the institution and demands 
payment through PhonePe or Google Pay. 
 
*PLEASE BE ADVISED THAT THESE CALLS ARE FRAUDULENT AND HAVE NO 
CONNECTION TO THE ANDHRA PRADESH NURSING COUNCIL (APNMC), 
VIJAYAWADA* 

 
It is requested you, not to respond to these calls and don't make any payments. The 
APNMC will never request payment or personal information over the phone. 
 
The calls have been noticed from the number 7032672067. Hence, requesting you to 
be vigilant and report any similar incidents to the Council authorities. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Regards 
 
Sd/-Prof. K. Susila 
Registrar, APNMC 
 


